On January 27, 2002, Louis was driving on the freeway and closed his right eye.  The left eye vision seemed to be covered by a large dark moon with only a corner visible.  A dark moon covering any portion of the eye field-of-view means an immediate trip to the emergency room.  The dark moon had progressed across the center of vision, so surgery was needed to reattach the retina.  Silicone was placed in the eye to aid the retinal reattachment, but this substance is translucent and prevented reasonable vision.  There were problems with driving at first with only one eye vision and especially reading, so the disability status continued for the year.  Much time was spent going to doctors and filling out paperwork.  Although, Louis was only supposed to be out of work for six weeks, complications and lack of reading ability caused the initial time off to become long-term disability.  Once, that starts there are many incentives to continue that status until there is a complete healing of the problem.  The silicone was finally removed in late September along with a lens replacement, but then the eye had to refill (appears from the top downwards) and readjust.  Prevention is best; if you are over 50 and very nearsighted, see an ophthalmologist once a year.  Laser surgery can keep the retina firmly attached.

